

January 1, 2025

Dear early child care or education program provider:

Pursuant to Indiana Public Law 25-2018 (H.E.A. 1073, effective July 1, 2018), the City of Bloomington declares that, at this time, the city does not require early childcare or early education providers to have a business license or permit to operate within the city. See Indiana Code §§ 12-17.2-3.5-5(b)(2), 12-17.2-4-3(b), 12-17.2-5-3(b).

If you need more information or have any questions about this letter, please contact us at 812-349-3418.

Singerely,

Jane Kupersmith

Director, Economic & Sustainable Development